Birmingham City Council

Councillor Paulette Hamilton
Cabinet Memb er for Adult Social Care and Health
The Council House
Victoria Square
Birmingham B1 1BB

Telephone: 012 1 303 4789

E-Mail: Paulette.Hamilton @birmingham.gov.uk

Our ref: PH/CAB/sm

Date: 23rd June 2021

By email
Rt Hon Dr Thérèse Coffey MP
Secretary of State for Work and Pensions

Dear Dr Coffey

Re: Healthy Start Scheme Registration Process

As a city, Birmingham has approximately 19,567 citizens who are eligible to register for the Healthy Start Scheme which, as you will be aware, provides free vitamins to pregnant women and their child/ren under 4 and weekly food vouchers to the value of £4.25 per child. This scheme is aimed to act as a nutritional safety net and support the eating habits in low-income families and in young pregnant women.

The number of children who are currently food insecure in Birmingham is a significant problem, with long-term consequences for their health and wellbeing. Birmingham City Council is dedicated towards helping to reduce this impact but we have seen a considerable increase in the number of citizens now eligible for Healthy Start and this number continues to 71 0 5BT /F1 12 Tf 1 0 0 1 170.06 285.41 Tm 0 G 1M8 ETd(g)32 285C 1 0d

We are writing to you directly, to request a meeting at your earliest convenience to discuss and agree potential steps that we could take towards a solution to this Nationwide problem. This could involve eligible citizens being automatically registered as they engage with the benefit system through colleagues at the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP). We feel that it would be helpful for the benefit registration processes to include Healthy Start, not only in order to avoid the difficulties of registering by paper/post but to ultimately increase the uptake in the Healthy Start offer, improving outcomes for our families who are struggling.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

Councillor Paulette Hamilton

P. A Hamilton

Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Health

Chair of Birmingham Health and Wellbeing Board